
NOTICE OF INTENT 

TO APPLY

ARDC intends to apply for 
the Minnesota Department of 
Transportation (MNDOT) 2019 
Greater Minnesota Regional 
Transportation Coordinating 
Councils Phase 2: Implementation 
Grant on behalf of the Arrowhead 
RTCC. The purpose of the 
Arrowhead RTTC is to improve 
access, availability and options 
for transportation services in 
northern Minnesota.  12-month 
implementation funding is sought 
to support initial RTCC planning 
and coordination efforts related 
to volunteer driver programs, 
vehicle sharing, development of a 
transportation provider database, 
regional transit planning, and transit 
rider training.  Further information 
regarding the Arrowhead RTCC 
and ARDC’s intent can be found at 
ardc.org/RTCCPlanning
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